Budget and Facilities Committee
Meeting on 4/11/2008
Attendance: Richard Barton, Bill Reinhard, Xuming Du, Dorinda Friez, Jon Licht, Pat Anderson, Paul Killpatrick, Mike Macfarlan and Amber Donnelli.
Guest: Dale Bolinder.

The meeting was held in the Welding Classroom. 

Dale Bolinder spoke first. He was there to tell the committee why the Diesel Department had not spent all if there equipment money at this time. Dale said that they were looking for a good used engine to buy and that they had some contacts but wanted to look at the engines first and not just take a sales reps word that the engine is in working order.

The committee assigned Dyan Green to McMullen 126 and Susanne Bentley to McMullen 117.

As far as the budget is concerned Paul just basically reiterated what was said in the Chat with the President meetings that were held earlier in the week. He said that all planning dollars have been frozen so we can’t even look at new construction through the present process. Paul did say that there might be a lease/purchase option, where we would get a Private Contractor to build the property in Pahrump for us and then NSHE purchase the property over a 30 year period. The Chancellor’s Office might be interested in doing this. 

As far as what is on the list for new construction (when the money becomes available) at the present time are first the Building and Land for Pahrump and second would be for the expansion of the Welding Shop on the GBC Main Campus in Elko.     

Richard Barton

An audio recording of the meeting is on a disk in the committee folder. 

